
It is hard to believe we have less 
than four weeks to go until the end 
of the school year. The end of the 
year is certainly coming around 
quickly with a number of events 
and activities on the calendar.. 
Please continue to check the  
calendar on the website, school 

app or Facebook. A reminder the school year finishes at 
1.00pm on Friday 11 December.

Parent Helpers Thank You: We would like to thank 
all the parents/caregivers who helped in the school 
this year. Without your help and support a number of 
our activities/events would not be able to go ahead. 
Your help has been much appreciated during this 
unprecedented year.

Parent Group Support: Thank you to our amazing Parent 
Group who once again have continued to work tirelessly 
for our school and students. This year the funds they 
have raised contributed to the new swimming pool 
fencing, astro turf on the courts and the PA sound 
system that will shortly be installed in the canopy.

Use of Facilities: As a school we aim to give our 
students, staff and community the best facilities 
possible that they can be proud of. In 2020 we have 
completed the following projects: Jenny Bristow 
Sports Court and Canopy; three new astro turf surfaces; 
swimming pool fencing; Junior Courtyard development; 
installation of Values Pencils; Treemendous Outdoor 
Classroom; library breakout space and new carpet; junior 
school breakout learning space. By the end of the year 
we will have finished the learning support breakout 
space in the old dental clinic and astro turf behind the 
swimming pool.

We encourage our community  to use our wonderful 
facilities after school hours and on the weekends, 
however we  do ask that you respect these facilities at all 
times. If you notice anyone on our school grounds on the 
weekends and evenings who are not showing respect 
for our school environment please lodge your concerns 
via the Police on 105. If we all work together we have a 
greater chance  of stopping these things happening. 

School Uniform: An important reminder school uniform 
is sold at the Warehouse Sylvia Park https://www.
thewarehouse.co.nz/c/schools/stanhope-road-school.
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19 Nov Yr 7&8 Eastern Zone Athletics Competition, 
Lloyd Elsmore Park

20 Nov Last day to return library books for 
stocktake

20 Nov Fun Run prizegiving Yr0-6 – 9.15am

23 Nov Yr 5&6 Remuera Zone Athletics, Mt Smart 
Stadium

24 Nov BOT meeting

25 Nov SRS Kirihimete Market – 4.30-6.30pm

27 Nov Last day to order Kindo Christmas 
Fundraisers

1 Dec Little Stans Preschool visits for 2021

2 Dec Second hand uniform sale, Library 8am

2 Dec Puāwaitanga Panmure Pool trip

3 Dec Senior Prizegiving – 6pm

4 Dec Xmas Mufti Day – supporting Mt 
Wellington Salvation Army Foodbank

4 Dec Parent Group Pizza Lunch Fundraiser

8 Dec Year 8 Graduation Dinner

8 Dec Little Stans Preschool visits for 2021

9 Dec Junior Year 1-4 Prizegiving – 9.15am   
All welcome

10 Dec Reports sent home

11 Dec Last day of school for 2020 
School closes at 1pm

We expect all students to wear the correct uniform 
at all times. From 2021 all students must wear black 
shoes or sandals with black socks only.

We look forward to seeing you all at our Markets on 
Wednesday 25 November, it will be a fabulous family 
event.

Nga mihi nui 

Zane Wilson
Principal

https://www.thewarehouse.co.nz/c/schools/stanhope-road-school
https://www.thewarehouse.co.nz/c/schools/stanhope-road-school


 
 

 
 
 

 

12 November 2020 

 

Let’s celebrate! 
Senior Prizegiving and Graduation 2020 

 
Kia ora Whānau, 
 
Senior Prizegiving and Graduation 2020​ is​ Thursday 3rd December​ at ​6pm​ in the ​Stanhope Road 
School hall​. This is a very special occasion where we farewell our Year 8s and recognise the 
awesome achievements of our senior students. 
 
All Year 8s are expected to attend as they will be receiving their Graduation certificates. Year 8s do 
not need to wear school uniform - it is a formal occasion so they need to dress up! Cultural clothes are 
very appropriate (eg puletasi, ie faitaga, sulu, tupenu, puletaha, sari etc).  
 
Year 5, 6 and 7 students​ who attend as prize recipients are expected to  wear school uniform.  
 
If you wish to recognise your child with leis or flowers the best time to do this is when they come 
down from the stage. Mrs Burrell and Kendra Leilua, our resident paparazzi, will also be taking photos 
of all prize winners, both during and afterwards with families.  
 
We look forward to seeing you there. 
 
Nga mihi, 
 
 
 
Melinda Bell - Deputy Principal 
 

SENIOR PRIZEGIVING & GRADUATION 2020

KIRIHIMETE MARKET

We look forward to seeing you at our 
Kirihimete Market next Wednesday. Here is a 
sneak peak of what we will have available at 
the market! 

WHAKATŌTANGA
Jolly jars, Christmas decorations, Chinese Art 
Experience, gingerbread cookies, lucky dip.

TUPURANGA
•	 The Brilliant Tupuranga Bake Stall 
•	 Mussel Fritter Madness 
•	 Photo booth
•	 Christmas raffle – tickets $2 each, $5 for 3

1st prize – professionally designed 
Christmas themed cake (kindly donated by 
Kat Kelso Cakes)
2nd prize – games pack (including Harry 
Potter art pack, Junior Monopoly games 
and more) 
3rd prize – pamper pack

Raffle tickets can be purchased on Kindo or at 
the Kirihimete Markets from the Bake Stall.

Please support Tupuranga’s efforts as we are 
fundraising for a basketball goal. 

PUĀWAITANGA
Paper mache Christmas fruit decorations, bean 
plants, garage sale, Christmas decorations, fair 
fun and games, mini paintings, face painting,  
fudge.

HAUTŪTANGA
•	 Sausage sizzle 
•	 Chicken chop suey and rice
•	 Ice cream parlour
•	 Choc-a-block game 

ECO WARRIORS
Plants/seedlings and produce stall
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PUSH BIKES / CANOPY

SRS BOOK AMNESTY

Please do NOT ride your push bikes or allow your 
children to ride on the astroturf.  Your co-operation 
would be much appreciated.

As we head into the end of the year we are preparing to stocktake the School Library, please have a scout 
around your homes for any SRS Library Books, Journals and Junior reading books and return them to 
school ASAP please.

School Stationery Packs for 2021 will be available  
to purchase through Kindo at the beginning of the 
new year.  Packs are to be ordered before we start 
back at school on 4 Feb and they will be delivered 
straight to your child’s new classroom.  More 
details around ordering will be sent out in our final 
newsletter for the year.

Please ensure we have your correct email address 
for your Kindo account.  Any changes to your 
contact details can be emailed through to office@
stanhope.school.nz.

STATIONERY 2021

Clothing not named
We are finding an increasing amount of school 
uniform items that are not named.  We cannot 
return these items of clothing to your children 
if clothing is not clearly named.  Take a look 
at the fantastic label options that we have 
available as fundraisers through Kindo at 
present with some great clothing label options.

Year 7 & 8 Uniform Addition for 2021
For 2021, we are introducing a black Polo shirt 
for our senior students.  This 
is not a compulsory item of 
clothing, simply an option for 
our senior (Year 7 & 8) students 
only in a light, breathable 
fabric. These shirts will be 
available from the warehouse 
in January 2021 and will be $52.

Second Hand Uniform Sale and End of Line 
Clearance Items

Thank you to those families who have donated 
items of good quality used clothing for our 
Uniform Sale. 

Our Second Hand Uniform Sale will take place 
in the Library at 8am on Wednesday  
2 December.  All items will be priced to clear.  

We do have a supply of new skorts, shorts and 
long cargo pants in the Office to clear at $15.

UNIFORM

mailto:office%40stanhope.school.nz?subject=
mailto:office%40stanhope.school.nz?subject=


Check out the great Christmas Fundrasiers we 
have on Kindo!  
•	 Precious Labels – (labels for clothing, shoes & 

lunch boxes! 
•	 Spicecraft – something for the chef in your 

family! 
•	 Munch – something for everyone!  

Place your order through Kindo before November 
27 and orders are delivered directly to school on 4 
December.  

Proceeds from this fundraiser are going to support 
2021 Year 7 & 8 LEOTC events – GRIT week and 
Camp.  We thank you for your support.

KINDO CHRISTMAS FUNDRAISERS

myKindo app is available to download 
for both android and iPhone, so you 
can make payments and place orders 
while you’re on the go!

Search for myKindo on the App Store for Apple
OR
Search for myKindo on Google Play for Android 

Call the Kindo helpdesk on freephone  
0508 454 636 (0508 4 KINDO) if need a hand,  
or email hello@mykindo.co.nz.

KINDO APP

https://apps.apple.com/nz/app/mykindo/id1445622107
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=nz.co.tgcl.mykindo
mailto:hello%40mykindo.co.nz?subject=


Click here to view the menus.

EZLUNCHES

Easy lunch orders through Kindo. 
Available every day.

You can order (or cancel) any time before 9am 
on the day or schedule in advance. Orders will 
be delivered to the school in time for lunch.

ezlunch orders are made online through your 
myKindo account. One account for the whole 
family! 

Go to www.mykindo.co.nz to start ordering!

Need help? Visit support.mykindo.co.nz or 
telephone 0800 EZLUNCH (0800 395 8624) 
weekdays 8am-4pm.

www.ezlunch.co.nz

www.mykindo.co.nz

Monday & 
Friday

Tuesday Wednesday Thursday

Kirihimete Markets –  
Parent Group Food Hamper Raffle 

Be in to win 1 of 3 Amazing Food Hampers 
including a Farro hamper worth $150.

Tickets on sale 
through Kindo or at 
the markets on the 
night.

PARENTS GROUP

https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/pdf/school/stanhope_road_school/Menu.pdf
https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/index.html
https://support.mykindo.co.nz/support/home
http://www.ezlunch.co.nz/
https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/index.html
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STANHOPE SCENE

Jenny Bristow Sports Court 
Opening 

On Thursday 5 November we 
officially opened our new sports 
court and canopy. Mrs Bristow was 
VERY surprised to find our special 
canopy and courts were named 
after her!

Mrs Bristow has been part of our 
Stanhope Staff for over 30 years. 
With her calm, well organised, 
problem solving skills, she has led 
our school across decades...and 
generations. Mrs Bristow is a true 
legend and has taught some of your 
parents, aunties and Uncles! 

She has spent many years coaching 
sports teams, playing team sports 
like Tupawae down on this court 

and running athletics days. Mrs 
Bristow has organised Kiwisport 
and Zone events for our school 
and still to this day spends her 
weekends being an Official for NZ 
Athletics. 

Mrs Bristow is always watching 
this court from her office window 
ensuring you are always happy and 
safe and now she can look out and 
see our amazing Jenny Bristow 
court and canopy! A spectacular 
landmark for a spectacular lady!

Thank you for all that you have 
done and continue to do to serve 
Stanhope Road School and our 
community. 

Mrs Bristow you are a legend!

Whānau Day

On Wednesday 11 November we held the Term 4 
Whānau Fun Day Competition. It was an amazing 
day, and all the students got involved and had 
a great time. They competed against other 
whānaus and earned lots of points for their team. 

They showed grit, determination and had great 
attitudes. RANGINUI was the whānau that came 
out on top, both in the competitions and chant-
off. 

Well done Ranginui!

Whānau Banners

Our new whānau banners have arrived! The 
whānau leaders have worked hard to design 
these and we are so proud of how they have 
turned out! They look fabulous! Keep your eyes 
peeled for them at our next whānau event. 



The Year 7 and 8 Eco-Warriors have issued a 
challenge to our stall holders to try to make our 
Kirihimete Market zero (or low) waste. The Eco-
Warriors are imagining a market where waste is 
minimised and all the waste that is generated can 
go into either our recycling or compost bins with 
(almost) nothing sent to landfill.

We will need your help! Please come prepared with 
your own reusable bags for carrying your purchases 
and we would love to see you bringing your own 
reusable cup/plate/cutlery for food purchases. When 
it comes to disposing of your waste, please do so 
carefully and put the correct items into our compost 
and recycling bins. The red landfill bins are a last 
resort.

Malo ‘e lelei 

What a wonderful occasion for our Stanhope 
Road School community.  In Week 4 our three 
Tongan groups; senior girls, senior boys and 
juniors performed at the official opening of 
the Jenny Bristow Sports court and canopy. It 
was a great honour for many Tongan students 
(especially as Mrs Bristow has taught some of 
their parents, uncles and aunties! 

Malo ‘aupito to our most excellent tutors – 
Akosita Schaumkel, Tokanga Makaola and 
Tupou Wilson Mahe who have so generously 
given their time and cultural expertise to 
support our students. We began our journey in 
Term 1 and we have continued throughout the 
year through two lockdowns. 

It is empowering to see our community 
supporting our Tongan students to feel safe, 
valued and equipped to share their knowledge 
and talents. 

Mrs Bristow, Whaea Leilani and  
Mrs MacDonald 

TE KAUPAPARI SUSTAINABILITY

TONGAN GROUP 2020
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REMINDERS

Term Dates 2020
Term 1: Wed 29 Jan – Fri 27 Mar
Term 2: Wed 15 Apr – Fri 3 Jul
Term 3: Mon 20 Jul – Fri 25 Sep
Term 4: Mon 12 Oct – Fri 11 Dec
TOD 6 November 2020

Term Dates 2021
Term 1: Thu 4 Feb – Fri 16 Apr
Term 2: Mon 3 May – Fri 9 Jul
Term 3: Mon 26 Jul – Fri 1 Oct
Term 4: Mon 18 Oct – Thu 16 Dec

School Donations/Fees 2020

Stanhope Road School has opted into 
the Government’s donations scheme. 
This means we will not ask parents 
for any activity fees this year except 
for Year 7 & 8 Technology, Year 8 
Camp, Sports, Choir, Cultural Trips or 
overnight stays.

However, anyone can choose to make 
a donation to the school at any time. 
Donation tax receipts can be claimed 
and GST is not payable. 

Donations can be paid into the school 
bank account 12 3109 0012738 000, at 
the office or via Kindo.

OFFICE HOURS:  The School Office is open daily from 8am-3.30pm.

STANHOPE ROAD SCHOOL APP
Sign up to the School App today to ensure 
you get important messages, newsletters, 
reminders and notify us of absences.

Go to the App Store on your Apple 
or Android device and search 
‘SchoolAppsNZ’ to download the app 
onto your device.

Then search ‘Stanhope Road School’ to 
find our school’s app.

Absences
If your child/ren are going to be away from school, please 
do one of the following BEFORE 9.00am each morning:

•	 call the school (579 6434), press option 2 and leave a 
message on the answer phone

•	 use the Absence submission template on the 
Stanhope Road School App

•	 send an email to office@stanhope.school.nz

•	 use the Absence submission form on the school 
website. Please clearly state your child/ren’s name, 
room number and why they are absent

Late to School
If your child is late to school, please ensure that they 
report to the office immediately on arrival to sign in and 
collect a late slip to give to their teacher. 

Kiwisaver advice

Cover for:
- Life
- Medical
- Trauma
- Income Protection
- Mortgage Protection
- Total Permanent Disability

Contact Jason today for a FREE NO OBLIGATION appointment

What we do....

yourinsuranceadvisernz021 432784 jasonshortt@yourinsuranceadviser.co.nz

Our goal is to ensure 
the right amount of 
money gets to the 
right people at the 

right time

SRS 2020 SPONSORS

mailto:office%40stanhope.school.nz?subject=
http://www.facebook.com/StanhopeRoadSchool/
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